

STAFF REPORT 9/9/2020

To: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members

FROM: Maritza Martinez, Public Works Director

SUBJECT: Authorize the City Manager to execute Amendment No. 1 to agreement with

CV Pipeline for storm drain maintenance services citywide, increasing the

current agreement compensation by \$45,000.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute Amendment No. 1 to agreement with CV Pipeline for storm drain maintenance services citywide, increasing the current agreement compensation by \$45,000.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

A Request for Proposals (RFP) was published on June 9, 2020 for storm drain maintenance services and CV Pipeline was recommended as the most qualified respondent to the RFP. On July 22, 2020 the Council awarded a storm drain maintenance agreement to CV Pipeline; this agreement was to service some of the LLMD basin areas as allowed by the originating Engineer's Report for each District. The current agreement was awarded for a three year term that commenced August 1, 2020 and goes to June 30, 2023. Staff is recommending execution of Amendment No 1 that would increase compensation by \$45,000 (\$15,000 per year) to use these services as needed for non-LLMD areas along city right-of-ways.

FISCAL IMPACT:

Approval of the contract would have no adverse impact to the General Fund as these funds are budgeted in the Street Division account annually.

Attachments:

Proposed Amendment No. 1